EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  25.2.04

EXAMINATION MATTERS

04.34
Moderation of Examination Papers 

In view of the fact that some external examiners had complained about the standard of proofing and lack of consistency in presentation of draft examination papers, the Committee at its December meeting had asked Faculties to report on their procedures for the internal moderation of papers (paper TLC/04/13) (min 03.227 refers).

The Faculty of Engineering had also described its processes for internal moderation of coursework assessment schemes which externals should also approve.  

The Committee noted that the Module Co-ordinator was responsible for preparation and submission of examination papers to the Course/Subject Director.  All Faculties had a process for internal moderation of examination papers before despatch to externals (and in some cases coursework assessment schemes too).  Some had a ‘group’ moderation (Arts and Life and Health Sciences), although it was noted that Social Sciences had discontinued this arrangement.  Business and Management had a nominated moderator (not necessarily the Course Director) and Engineering had a moderator (not associated with the module), while Social Sciences used the Course Director.

The Committee considered that these processes were adequate and that Faculties should ensure that they were followed.  The detailed model in the Faculty of Arts was considered best practice, which other Faculties should take into account in developing their own arrangements.

